

# **AGENDA**

## **Centennial Community Council**

**November 11, 2018**

**12:00-1:00pm in the Main Office Conference Room**

**Welcome and Introduce New Members (5 min)**

- **Vote on prior month meeting minutes**

**Election of New Chair (5 min)**

**Discussion of How to Allocate Excess Money from 2018-2019 (35 min)**

- **Kyle to present options**
  - **\$25,000 still to allocate**
    - **\$5,000 requested for Library Needs**
    - **Math Programs**

**Vote on 25K Allocation (5 min)**

**Safety on 2320 North (10 min)**

- **Melanie Hall to give an update**

**Items for next meeting**

**Adjourn**

**Upcoming Meeting Dates:**

**Monday, December 10th**

**Monday, January 14th**

**Monday, February 11th**

**Monday, March 11th**

**Monday, April 15th (3rd Monday of the month due to Spring Break)**

**Monday, May 13th (only if needed)**

**CENTENNIAL MIDDLE SCHOOL  
COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES  
NOVEMBER 12, 2018**

THE CENTENNIAL MIDDLE SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MET ON MONDAY NOVEMBER 12, 2018 AT 12 NOON IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM.

THE FOLLOWING COUNCIL MEMBERS WERE IN ATTENDANCE AT THE MEETING:

JOSIE ESPLIN-CHAIRMAN

DAN JENSEN-VICE CHAIRMAN

JENNIE BLUM-PARENT

JUSTINE DORTON-PARENT

PAUL CALDAREL-PARENT

ARICA SUMNER-FACULTY REP.

KYLE BATES-PRINCIPAL

ABSENT: AMY HACKWORTH

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: MELANIE HALL-PARENT/SCHOOL BOARD MEMBER

(LINDA FREEZE-ADMIN. SEC.TAKING MINUTES)

Josie Esplin (Chairman) welcomed everyone and introduced the new council members: Justine Dorton and Paul Caldarella.

Dan made a motion to approve the September 10, 2018 meeting minutes. (There was one addition to the minutes-adding in that Kyle Bates would ask the math department what experiential tools are needed for improved instruction.) Josie Esplin seconded it and all council members approved.

Josie announced that her time as chairman (one year) had come to a close. A new chairman needed to be voted in. Josie nominated Dan Jensen to be the new chairman. No other person was nominated. Justine Dorton seconded the motion. All council members approved.

Nominations for vice chairman was announced. Dan Jensen nominated Justine Dorton for vice chairman. No other person was nominated. Josie Esplin seconded the motion. All council members approved.

Josie handed the meeting over to Dan to conduct.

A discussion was held on how to allocate excess money from 2018-19. Kyle was asked to give a report on the needs of CMS at this time.

-The library had requested at the last meeting for funds to buy longer lasting books for the library, Book Club rewards, some instructional games. Kyle had a request list from Kerrie Mennear, the library specialist. The total amount would be \$5307.45. Kerrie also asked for the money to purchase a printer and toner to be used in the library. Student use this printer for classroom work and projects. The current printer is very old and needs to be replaced.

Dan Jensen made a motion to give the library \$7000.00 for the needs they requested including: the longer lasting books, instructional games, Book Club rewards, a printer, and toner for printer.

Jennie Blum seconded the motion.

All council members approved.

Justine Dorton asked about library books for the immersion programs. Kyle replied that the dual immersion programs have a good budget from the state where they buy books and whatever they need for their program. The school is trying to build a library of books for the ESL students.

No other needs were brought up at this time. Kyle suggested holding onto the other available money until he meets with the district budget specialist. He will help show us where we are on our Trustland Budget. We need to carryover 10% of the money to use for chromebook replacements next summer.

A discussion was held about the math program here at Centennial. Concerns were brought up about improving math scores with experiential and activity based instruction. The focus is always on getting and keeping good math teachers. It was suggested to let the community know when teaching jobs are open.

A short discussion was held concerning the safety on 2320 N. Melanie Hall gave an update:

-We need to count the traffic on the roads in front of the school, to show there is a need for crossing walks, road markings, barriers, etc.

-There are some ideas on how to make the roads safer, Melanie will continue to seek safety solutions.

-Dan gave Kyle a picture that showed a different way for traffic to enter/exit the drop off areas. Kyle will show it to the district.

-It was also strongly suggested that the bike racks be moved to a safer area.

ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING December 10, 2018 12 noon:

-Academic and Behavior data from last year, trends and actions.